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Chapter Ride Hot Line 847-281-3141 

Annual Picnic & Teddy Bear Ride 
July 17, 2022 

Teddy Bear Ride leaves at 10:30am from Lake Shore 

Picnic starts at noon in Nippersink Forest Preserve (Lot C) 

Upcoming Rides and Activities 
7/09—Psycho Silo 

7/10—Bulldogs 

7/14—McGonigal's Pub in Barrington 

7/15—Doyles Pub 

7/16—Broken Spoke 

7/17—Annual Picnic & Teddy Bear Ride 

7/23—Claussens and Railroad Museaum 

7/24—Off to Taqueria La Estrella 

7/30—Durty Gurts Burger Joynt 

7/31—10th Baby Butt 500—Take 2 

8/06—BONUS Breakfast at Cozy Nook 

Click here for more information on upcoming rides 

http://lakeshorehog.com/calendar/


Heather Johnston—Director 

Holy heatwave, Batman! Summer is for sure in full effect now, and it is great to see so many 
of you are out riding and enjoying the open road. Please remember that our Family Picnic 
(Chapter Picnic) is coming up on July 17th. See flier in this newsletter for more details. RSVP 
to me by July 11th to hold your spot.  

 

If you plan to attend the Four Rivers Frenzy trip and have *not* received the trip packet, 
please email me or text me to let me know. We will have a brief planning meeting immediately 
following the August Chapter meeting.  

 

Until next time, stay safe & stay cool! 

Heather “Bling” Johnston 

Director 

director@lakeshoreH.O.G..com 

217-317-0384 

mailto:director@lakeshorehog.com


Dawn Cherry—Assistant Director 

It has been  a long time coming but we are finally in the “dog days of summer”! 

 

I hope you are checking the calendars frequently and able to get out and ride with the chap-
ter.  

Coming soon is one of the highlights of the year and that is our Teddy Bear run and annual 
chapter picnic.  I hope to see everyone out at the picnic but just a heads up, Come with your 
game face on!  Besides delicious grilling, We are going to have some serious picnic games. Who 
doesn’t like a nice egg throw or water balloon contest?  

 

I’m looking forward to seeing you soon. 

Dawn Cherry 

Assistant Director/RC 

Assistantdirector@lakeshorehog.com 

mailto:Assistantdirector@lakeshorehog.com


Doug Wrobel—Treasurer 

Well, hello again.   Can’t really believe that the days just seem to fly by.   As I said at the 
monthly meeting, our financials are doing very well and planning for Chapter events are being 
planned.  Don’t forget, this month is the annual Chapter Picnic and Teddy Bear Ride. 

 

It sure is nice to see the turn outs that we have been having at the monthly meetings.  At-
tendance has been high for both the meetings and for the rides that have been planned.  So, 
we all must be doing something right.  Hope the trend keeps up. 

 

Well for now, hope everyone has a Happy 4th of July.  Have fun on the rides and ride safe. 

Doug Wrobel 

Treasurer/RC 

treasurer@lakeshorehog.com 



Sherrie Bransky—Secretary 

Happy 4th of July !!!  

Sherrie Bransky 

Secretary 

Secretary@LakeShoreHOG.com 

See you at the H.O.G. Family Reunion picnic!! Remember to turn your forms in to Heather by 
July 11th!  

mailto:Secretary@LakeShoreHOG.com?subject=From%20the%20newsletter


Roz Wrobel—Membership 

Happy Summer from Membership.  

 
We are growing again! What a family we have and yes that is what we are, brothers and sis-
ters.  We are 235 family members strong and it nice to see so many new faces.  Let’s wel-
come them and they are: Jason Solid, Tony Leitzow, Larry Beake, and James Goodrum. If you 
see them at a meeting, chapter event, or ride, please say hi.  

 

As you all know the chapter picnic is coming and its right around the corner on July 17th and 
the information is on the website. Hope to see all you there. Please let Heather know if you 
plan on attending.  There is so much more coming and don’t forget that chapter trip in Au-
gust. If you have not been one, you will really enjoy yourself.  

 

Please remember to keep your national H.O.G. up current. If it should expire, you membership 
with the chapter becomes inactive until your national H.O.G. is current. This can be easily 
done by logging on www.hog.com.  I will also send a email or text if no email if it has expired. I 
check several times a month, please make sure that I have your current email address.  

Roz Wrobel 

aka" Muffin" 

Membership Officer/Volunteer Coordinator 

membership@lakeshorehog.com 

mailto:membership@lakeshorehog.com


John R. Sweeney Jr 

Head Road Captain 

 

Howdy everyone, 

   

July is here and our riding season is in full swing. I hope many of you are taking advantage 
of the many different rides being offered this year. Our calendar has something for eve-
ryone. Go to lunch or dinner or maybe some ice cream, take a short jaunt or rack up some 
serious miles, it is all there for the choosing. That is one thing you can always say about 
the Lake Shore H.O.G. Chapter… WE RIDE! 

 

Coming up is our annual Teddy Bear Ride that will take you to our Annual Picnic. It’s a nice 
hour and half ride through some pretty roads, ending up at Nippersink Forest Preserve 
for some lunch, fun, games and BIKER GAMES. To go on the ride and get your free rock-
er, just bring a stuffed animal, teddy bear or some Hot Wheels.  

 

For the biker games, you can test your skills at slow riding, the obstacle course or the 2-
up Road Kill Round-Up. ;—) It’s always a fun time, free to the members and a good excuse 
to get out and ride and have some fun. Hope to see you there.  

 

Don’t forget to periodically check our website. It has information about the chapter, up-
dated photos of events, our ride calendar, what is going on with LOH, the “What’s Hap-
pening” section has information about upcoming events, trips and more. Also our Mileage 
Contest description and Ride 365 are up there. To keep up-to-date with what is going on 
in the chapter, check-out the website.  

 

Lastly, our “Four River Frenzy” looks to be shaping up to be a GREAT trip. I hope you are 
planning on going. A lot of time and effort has gone into making a fun trip with some 
beautiful country and great riding. Cant’ wait to get down there.  

  

See you next month… 

John R Sweeney Jr. 

“Shiny side up and rubber side down…” 
Head Road Captain & Webmaster  
HeadRoadCaptain@lakeshorehog.com 

(847) 651-4469 (Cell)   

(847) 882-0187 (Home) 



Doug Cherry—Safety Officer 

Hello Fellow HOG Members, 

Last month we talked about riding in the rain and how certain everyday road conditions that 
are tame in dry weather can suddenly turn dangerous when rain is mixed in. Hopefully, some 
of my tips helped or will help you in the future. This month I would like to talk about some 
road conditions that don’t require water to make them hazardous and some techniques to 
handle them. With it being summer, or as some would say in the Chicagoland area, construc-
tion season, it’s a good time to revisit exactly what this means for motorcyclists. Here’s a list 
of some of the most common: 

Sand and oil on already paved surfaces - as a motorcycle rider, this seems like a stupid and 
dangerous thing to do in the summertime when we take to the roads. It also gets the bike 
dirty with hard to clean oil. Highway departments have a reason for doing this though. The 
tar or oil is designed to seep into the pavement and seal an already finished roadway. The 
sand and oil combination actually makes the pavement less slippery in wet weather or once it 
has been compacted by traffic. I know this doesn’t seem to help us in dry hot weather when 
we inadvertently come across it but there actually is a method to their “madness”. How to 
handle this type of hazard - SLOW DOWN, obviously. Also, try not to ride in the center of 
the lane. Stay towards the left or right of the lane where cars have already worn some of the 
coating down. This might be counterintuitive because we think the oil is going to be very slip-
pery, but if you go back to the “sand” part from above, this is actually more grip effective 
than riding in the center where the sand has not been compacted into the oil and roadway by 
truck or cage travel. Otherwise, If you use all of the techniques you learned for riding in wet 
weather in this kind of situation you should be okay. Same principle. 

Road or tar snakes - What would a summertime road trip to Wisconsin be without these 
devilish little creatures. States use this cost effective method to prolong the road’s life.  
This is great for state budgets and cage users but for those of us on highly powered two 
wheelers they can be very tricky, especially in warmer weather. If you can’t avoid them by 
repositioning in the lane here are some simple techniques to handle them. First, please re-
lease your death grip and don’t panic! The bike is going to “wiggle” or slip slightly when the 
tread comes in contact with the tar. This is okay. Our brains will tell us to tense up and grip 
harder. Do just the opposite. Let the tire tread do its job and regain traction by keeping a 
relaxed but controlled grip on the bars. Most of this happens within seconds and rarely if ev-
er will you lose control following this example. On curves the biggest danger is not the actual 
snake but our reaction to it. Trying to avoid the snake or tensing up can put us in a more dan-
gerous situation than just dealing with it. If we use the technique above and use all of the 
standard lessons we have learned for cornering on a motorcycle, tar snakes in corners will 
present no problems. 

 



Doug Cherry—Safety Officer 

 

Rough grooved surfaces - These are usually created by the first step in re-doing a roadway. 
Treat these exactly like you would a bridge with steel gratings. Loosen your grip and let the 
tire tread do its job. Again, the bike will move or wiggle but it won’t veer off course or go 
down. Relaxed, controlled grip (notice a pattern). 

Uneven pavement - You’re traveling in a four laned construction zone where one of your two 
blacktop lanes is finished and the other is not. You need to change lanes from the unfinished 
to the finished lane. This usually is about 2.5 inches higher than the unfinished lane that you 
are in. All you have to do is get up over that 2.5 inches...at an angle...at 45 miles an hour. Piece 
of cake! Here are two things you can do. First, do not try to feather or gradually slide the 
bike into the higher lane. It is better to get it over with by purposely (did he say aggressive-
ly) getting into the lane. Try to make the change from at least a 45 degree angle if possible. 
You can usually accomplish this by moving to the opposite half of the lane that you are in and 
making a “turn” into the lip and up on the shelf. Secondly, don’t pull in the clutch to reduce 
power. You will lose some control over the bike by doing this so keep the throttle even and 
ride up the ridge. Get er done! 

We expend more mental fear on these hazards and the actions that need to be taken to deal 
with them than is ever necessary. I hope some of this was helpful. Use these techniques, 
practice, and DO! 

Enjoy your construction zone, er, summer ride! 

 

Safety Officer 

“Danger” Doug Cherry 

 Safety@LakeShoreHOG.com 

mailto:Safety@LakeShoreHOG.com
mailto:safety@LakeShoreHOG.com?subject=From%20the%20newsletter


 

 

Hi everyone, 

 

Just a quick reminder that not only is July 17th our annual picnic, but it is also our Teddy 

Bear Charity Ride. This ride leaves Lake Shore at 10:30 to head over to our picnic. Entry fee 
is stuffed animals or Hot Wheel cars. This gets you on the ride and a free rocker. We also 
have the main patches for sale, if you don’t already have one. If you can’t make the ride, but 

are still going to the picnic, you can still bring your animals or cars and get your rocker. Ei-
ther way its all for the kids and they thank you.  

 

See you on the 17th... 

  

Thank you,  

Sammie Sweeney 

(847) 882-0187 



Lori Marcotte—Ladies of Harley 

 



Lori Marcotte—Ladies of Harley 

 

Ladies of Harley 

Lori Marcotte 

 loh@LakeShoreHOG.com 

mailto:Safety@LakeShoreHOG.com
mailto:safety@LakeShoreHOG.com?subject=From%20the%20newsletter


George Lang – Historian 

 

Stay tuned next for more content next month….. 

George Lang 

Historian 

Historian@LakeShoreHOG.com 

mailto:Historian@LakeShoreHOG.com


Hello Lake Shore Sisters and Brothers, 

We had a large turnout at our June meeting and those who made it to the meeting had a 
feast.  Here are some pictures from that meeting. 

Bob Morrison—Photographer 



Bob Morrison—Photographer 



Bob Morrison—Photographer 

Misc. Pictures from our members, Memorial Day through our June Meeting. 



Bob Morrison—Photographer 



Bob Morrison—Photographer 

Bob Morrison 

Photographer 

Photographer@LakeShoreHOG.com 

 

mailto:Historian@LakeShoreHOG.com












Director 

Heather Johnston 

217-317-0384 

Director@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Assistant Director 

Dawn Cherry 

224-302-2411 

 AsstDirector@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Treasurer 

Doug Wrobel 

224-627-3987 

Treasurer@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Secretary 

Sherrie Bransky 

847-774-1888 

Secretary@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Editor & Webmaster 

Eric Morris 
 Editor@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Head Road Captain 

John R (Motor Mouth) Sweeney Jr 

 HeadRoadCaptain@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Safety Officer 

Doug Cherry 

 Safety@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Membership 

Roz Wrobel 
 Membership@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Officer at Large 

Rich Faber 
OfficeratLarge@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Photographer 

Bob Morrison 

 Photographer@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Discretionary Officers 

Primary Officers 

Historian 

George Lang 

Historian@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Chapter Products 

Scott Sears 

Chapterproducts@LakeShoreHOG.com 

Ladies of Harley 

Lori Marcotte 

 loh_lori@LakeShoreHOG.com 
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